Sele Medical Practice
Patient Reference Group

Notes of the Meeting

Wednesday 11 February 2015 at 10.30 am

Present: Derek Bramley (DB), Leanne Dotchin (LD), David Clegg (DC), Joan McFarlane (JM), Sheila Dance (SD), Stephen Prandle (SP), Bob Potter (BP), Dr Janet Gold (JG), Anne Brooks (AB)

Apologies: Jean Elphick, Michael Elphick, Elizabeth Fish, Jean Hensby
LD thanked everyone for agreeing to the revised timing of the meeting.

Notes of the last meeting (21 November 2014)
All items covered by the agenda.

Northumberland Patient forum 31 January 2015
No-one had attended as it was not thought to be worthwhile.

Notes from the meeting on 8 October will be forwarded.

Online access to medical records

The group discussed the pros and cons of having access to various parts of their own medical records.
BP requested that information be sought as to audio facilities for this.

Young person’s survey

So far, 6 responses have been received from a total of 60 sent out to those aged 16 on the date of distribution.  All responses are from females.
Feedback will be collated to inform the information produced for young people and for potential education sessions aimed at a young demographic.

Consideration will be given to chasing responses if need be.

Newsletters/education sessions 

The next newsletter is due to be issued shortly.  The items covered were shared with the group.

The next education sessions have been agreed based on feedback/suggestions from past sessions:

Tuesday 10 March Dr Gold – dementia/memory loss

Wednesday 10 June Dr Walker – arthritis and joint pain

Wednesday 9 September Dr Frankel – bowels – fads and facts

This led to a discussion about the practice becoming ‘Dementia Friendly’ which will be investigated.

Practice Update

The group was informed of changes to GP staffing and availability.
Any other business

Letters
JM, LD and SD agreed to review the wording of our ‘recall’ letters to improve their clarity for patients.
CQC (Care Quality Commission)
It is highly likely that the practice will be inspected in the next few months.  Part of the inspection is likely to request feedback from members of the group.  

All were therefore encouraged to look on the CQC website for reports of other local practices which fall into the various available categories.

Next Meeting:

Wednesday 13 May at 10.30am

Wednesday 19 August at 10.30am

Wednesday 11 November at 10.30 am

